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July 2018 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
 

Joshua Rice, Doug Robbins, Jose Salame, Justin Smith and Jason Solano 
 

Our Youth Event at the I’m Hooked and Free Fishing Weekend at 
Henry Hagg Lake on June 2 and 3rd was a huge success. We had 850 
registered youth on Saturday and 450 on Sunday, not including all the 
adults that came with kids and all the volunteers. We have to thank I’m 
Hooked for inviting us to their event and Archers Afield for loaning us the 
youth bows, arrows and quivers. We setup a four lane shooting station and 
at times we had so many kids that our neighboring booth, the Oregon State 
Police, came over and helped out teaching the kids archery. We also have 
to give a huge shout out to the Timber Beasts BB Gun club for bringing out 
their inflatable BB Gun range and manning it for us. Our booth was the most 
popular booth. The Clatsop Chapter brought out the youth outreach trailer, 
so OHA was well represented and many families learned what OHA is all 
about. (See some of the pictures on a following page) 

I really can’t thank our Chapter board members and their families enough 
for all of the hard work they did for this event. Our Chapter even went above 
and beyond helping others from loaning equipment, to hauling gear when 
the event was over. It was great to see us fostering relationships and just 
being all around good people.  That’s definitely an example that we want 
our youth to follow. 

Next year is I’m Hooked, Inc’s 30th year and they want to make the event 
the biggest event to date. They plan to really advertise it, even in televised 
media, so save the date now and plan for the whole family to join us June 
1st & 2nd, 2019!    

Quarterly Gun Giveaway—OHA members, 12 years of age and over, that 
attend our Chapter meetings, will receive one entry into the giveaway for 
each chapter meeting attended. The prize for this quarter is a Howa 1500 
6.5 Creedmoor. Our first quarter quarterly gun giveaway winner was Robert 
Maderos and he is a newer member.  It was only the second meeting that 
he attended, so you too can be a winner just by attending the Chapter 
meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7 pm, at the PrimeTime 
Sports Bar in Forest Grove.  This is a family friendly restaurant. 

The Tualatin Valley Chapter Gun Raffle Winner—The winner of the  Gun 
Raffle, drawn on June 20th, was Wade Brackin.  He chose the AR-556 rifle. 

June 20th—Big Game controlled hunt results are available.  Check your 
draw results by visiting the My Hunter Information page at 
or.outdoorcentral.us/or/hunterreport or call Controlled Huts at 503-947-6102 
or 1-800-708-1782. 

 

If you have any hunting photos that you would like to share in our newsletter,  
please send digital images to tvcoha@outlook.com or email Melody Kind at  

hidden_valley1@hotmail.com or text them to 503-502-0611. 



 Travis Simpson’s coyote 

 

A Great Big THANK YOU goes to Ryan Beebe from Wallrest Performance Poncho, for being our guest 
speaker for the month of June. Ryan hails from Colorado, but has been in Oregon for several years now. He 
explained how the concept of Wallrest Performance ponchos came to be. It’s a common issue that most  
Oregonians deal with. What could that be, you might ask?  How to stay dry and warm in the rain, wind and 
cold, while still participating in the activities that you love. In this case Ryan and his business partner were 
coaching girls soccer, but also trying to keep them as warm and as dry as possible, under the circumstances, 
with Oregon’s weather.  
 

They tried pop-ups and umbrellas, but those were dangerous with the wind. Blankets just got sopping wet and 
the standard plastic ponchos weren’t much help at all and certainly didn’t last beyond one outing. They saw 
the need, came up with a solution.  They set about bringing a waterproof, windproof and breathable four  
person poncho that fit over the bench, so the kids could sit under it and stay warm and dry, while waiting to 
play. It could unzip to become a blanket or a shelter, really whatever you need to use it for. Of course it’s easy 
to see how it's versatility could be applied to so many other uses than just athletics.  Such as fishing, hunting, 
hiking, etc. They tape all of the seams and now rip-stop has been added. The material is treated with DWR 
(Durable Water Repellent), so it is breathable and the water can roll off, not pool and be absorbed into cloth-
ing or blankets.  Clean up is easy.  Wash it off with water and brush it off or wash it in your washing machine 
with technical soap like you do with any of those types of fabric.  
 

They pack very small and you can easily carry them in your pack or keep a couple in your vehicle or boat. 
There are fleece lined options to keep you warmer. They have different color choices as well. They can zip 
from the top or from the bottom. It’s a better quality, cost effective, utilitarian and one size fits all product, 
unless you are under five feet tall, but they are planning to fix that soon.  
 

They are always looking to improve the product and are working on UV absorbing material to make you more 
undetectable to the animals. Some camo patterns and colors are coming out soon as well, including a safety 
version. We look forward to seeing them.  You can check them out on social media on Facebook , Instagram, 
or Pinterest at Wallrest—Peformance Poncho on Instagram.  Or check out their website www.wallrest.com.  
They have a fulfillment center in Beaverton, so you’ll get your order within a few days.  Check them out, 
we’ve tried the product and definitely recommend it. 

 

July 14, 2018 — Saturday — Tualatin Valley Chapter—Tillamook State Forest Target Shooting Area 
Clean Up.  For more information contact Tony Kind at 503-290-6143. 
 
December 7, 2018 — Friday — Tualatin Valley Chapter Christmas Party at Meriwether National 
Golf Club, Hillsboro, OR.  For more information or to volunteer to help, please contact Lori Vallery  
at mvallery@frontier.com. 

OHA Tualatin Valley Chapter Upcoming Events 

Newsletter in email — If you would like the Chapter Newsletter emailed to you instead of it being mailed 
out to you, please contact Melody Kind at 503-502-0611 or send an email to TVCOHA@Outlook.com with 
the email address where you would like it to be sent. 

Timber Beasts—Our local Timber Beasts BB Gun Club sent seven shooters to Nationals on June 
29th. Congratulations to their dedication and hard work. They had a record 60 youth sign up for this 
last season. We support them and you can too.  They are on Facebook under Timber Beasts BB 
Gun Team or call to find out how you can help out.  Call or email Howard Baker at 503-357-5423 
and hrbaker887@gmail.com . You can see how they did at nationals and or follow them during the 
season by going to this website https://www.orionresults.com/timberbeasts  



Newsletter by Melody Kind 
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July 3 — Board Meeting 7pm @  21523 SW Kristin Ct, Aloha OR 97003 

July 18th — Chapter Meeting—held at—PrimeTime Restaurant & Sports Bar at 7pm 

4450 Pacific Avenue, Forest Grove OR 97116, dinner at 6 pm if you 
would like to join us 

**Our Guest Speaker this month is—Tayler Jerome  
from the OSP Wildlife Division** 

 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $100 per year.  This will be in the form of a business 
card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send 
an email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 
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